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Office of the President 
April 1, 2014 
 
Members, Board of Trustees: 
 

JOINT CONFERRAL OF  
MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION DEGREE 

 
Recommendation:  that the Board of Trustees approve the joint conferral of the Master of 
Business Administration (Executive Concentration) degree with the University of Louisville.    
 
Background:  The Master of Business Administration (MBA) concentration for executives 
targets students with 10 or more years of work experience and who are employed at the 
director’s level or higher.  The concentration was proposed because it fills a need for executive 
education in the Commonwealth of Kentucky.  Currently, many organizations in Kentucky send 
executives out of state to participate in similar programs.   
 
There are several reasons for this collaboration with the University of Louisville (UofL).  The 
size of the potential market in Kentucky is small relative to much larger urban areas and 
delivering the concentration jointly efficiently utilizes the resources of both institutions and the 
state.   The UK-UofL partnership represents two strong brands that will resonate across the state 
and region and generate strong enrollments in both quality and number. By drawing on two 
outstanding faculties, the concentration will be taught by a world class faculty team that permits 
greater staffing and scheduling flexibility.   A Memorandum of Understanding between UK and 
UofL (attached) has been crafted and will come into effect pending approval by the Board of 
Trustees.  
 
To offer a joint degree requires conferring a single degree rather than two degrees.  It is believed 
that a single degree makes a strong statement that this is a joint program.  It also avoids the need 
for students to show on their resumes and explain that they have two separate MBA degrees 
from two universities.   
 
The proposal for the joint conferral of a single degree has been approved by the Gatton MBA 
Committee and the faculty of the Gatton College of Business and Economics; and reviewed and 
recommended by the appropriate councils and the University Senate. The Kentucky Council on 
Postsecondary Education has reviewed the proposed program and agrees that the two institutions 
can jointly confer a single degree by the governing boards of the two institutions.  The Provost of 
the University supports the proposal.  
   
 
 

 

Action taken:  Approved  Disapproved  Other ______________________ 
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